
 
 

September 18, 2017 
 
 
 
Dear Member of the AASHE STARS Steering Committee: 
 
As President of the University of Texas Rio Grande Valley (UTRGV), I take pride affirming the accuracy of the 
information gathered for our sustainability self-assessment using the Sustainability Tracking, Assessment & 
Rating System (STARS). 
 
UTRGV is the first major public university to be established in Texas in the 21st century. It was created by the 
Texas Legislature in 2013 and enrolled its first class in the fall of 2015. Since the establishment of our new 
university, UTRGV has committed to institutionalizing sustainability across all divisions of the university. We 
have made significant progress incorporating sustainability in everything we do as shown by our silver AASHE 
STARS rating in 2015 and being designated as a Center for Sustainability Across the Curriculum in 2016. 
 
Since then, UTRGV has been recognized by CollegeNET as being among the top schools for social mobility 
offering economic advancement for low-income and minority students. We currently offer the third lowest 
tuition of all public universities in the state of Texas. These accomplishments derive from our university’s 
commitment to sustainable development as expressed in our Mission and Strategic Plan. Through this 
established foundation, UTRGV is empowering students and the public through initiatives to connect them 
with sustainable concepts to improve our region and our world. 
 
As we begin a new chapter in higher education in the Rio Grande Valley, I look forward to the significant and 
positive impact our institution will have on our community and throughout the country. I strongly believe 
UTRGV will achieve all that is needed to steward the environment, protect the health and safety of our 
people, and operate ethically and responsibly within the communities we serve. 
 
I am grateful for the collective effort that has led UTRGV to its first STARS gold rating within just a few years 
after its establishment. I would further like to thank AASHE for establishing a means of assessing and 
reporting our university’s sustainability initiatives. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Guy Bailey, Ph.D. 
President 
 


